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15 May 2020

Hon N Simelane-Zulu


MEC of Health


Kwa-Zulu Natal


Dear Madam

RE: INANDA PUBLIC SECTOR COVID-19 INFECTION CLUSTER

There are numerous confirmed cases of public sectors workers at Inanda police station and Inanda C community health centre. There are also complaints that there are departmental delays in contacting, tracing and testing contacts and the lack of communication with surrounding communities. 

There is also information that despite a confirmed positive case at Inanda C CHC, many healthcare workers, including those who were tested, remained at work treating patients while awaiting their results. This is in clear violation of NICD testing protocols.
There is growing panic among healthcare workers, police officers and surrounding communities regarding the spread of Covid-19. I therefore request the full report of this cluster infection area and the Department’s regulations, protocols, and plan on dealing with Covid-19 infections within public health facilities.

There are currently investigations into infection clusters at St Augustine’s Hospital, Kingsway Hospital and Addington Hospital by experts from UKZN. I request for the release of these report, even if they are preliminary findings and remedial actions. These will allow other healthcare facilities to prepare their infrastructure.

Yours sincerely

Dr Rishigen Viranna MPL[image: image5.png]



